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Mister President,

My delegation welcomes His Excellency Mr. Vince Henderson, Permanent Representative of Dominica to the United Nations, to the 19th session of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review. We thank Ambassador Henderson for his comprehensive presentation to the Working Group, updating the Council on Human Rights related developments in Dominica since the last universal periodic review in 2009

As a member of the Caribbean Community we share much in common with our sister CARICOM member Dominica. We wish to stress that despite the absence of a National Report for advance consideration, Dominica’s commitment to the UPR mechanism reflected in Ambassador Henderson’s engagement with us today must be applauded. 

We are reminded of the capacity constraints and resource challenges faced by many small-island developing states, which can prevent timely and effective compliance with reporting obligations arising from international human rights treaties and other international legal instruments. We strongly support efforts to strengthen technical assistance and capacity building initiatives to assist members in overcoming these challenges.

We note that the Government of Dominica has outstanding - reports to the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, Human Rights Committee, Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination Against Women, Committee on the Rights of the Child and Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities – We recommend that building on its constructive engagement in this UPR session the Government of Dominica redouble its efforts to bring its reporting obligations up to date as soon as possible.

Our delegation welcomes the report contained in document A/HRC/WG.6/19/DMA/2 and welcomes the positive measures highlighted therein including, inter alia, the extensive review of the legal frameworks and administrative measures aimed at reinforcing efforts to combat domestic violence and physical abuse of children, as well as the adoption of legislation and policies to support gender equality and women’s empowerment.

We are, additionally, pleased to note that the Government of Dominica took action, following the last periodic review, to accede to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and to maintain efforts to promote and protect the rights of this vulnerable segment of the population. We recommend that the Government of Dominica continue to give serious consideration to ratification of the International Convention on the Elimination of all Forms of Racial Discrimination.
Mister President,

My delegation wishes for the delegation of Dominica a successful review.

